
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Monday, November 23, 2020  
B-Day- /Remote Learning Day 

     [No live instruction]  
American Indian Heritage Month 
 
TODAY’S EVENTS 
WCAP Episode #4 
Boys Cross Country Away - 3:30 
Girls Cross Country Away - 4:00 
 
Important Links and Resources: 

*View the Daily Announcement Bulletin ​HERE 
*​Contact a counselor​  ​How to Contact Your Counselor During Remote Learning  
*Read Principal Asburn's Weekly Message ​HERE 
*​BHS Staff Directory ​HERE 
*Learn about BHS Community Service requirements ​HERE 
*Support the BHS Academic Booster Club ​HERE 
*Join the PTSA ​HERE 
*Buy Spiritwear ​HERE 
*Harris Teeter Vic Card: BHS # 1936: ​https://forms.gle/Mu3ow6QH52FHpUs96​ with your first and last name  
*Family and Student Resources and Support: ​Advocacybhs@gmail.com 
*Broughton Sports Blog: ​http://broughtonsports.blogspot.com 
*Broughton High School: 919-856-7810 
*Class Weekly Emails: Class of 2021: ​HERE​ Class of 2022: ​HERE​ Class of 2023: ​HERE​ Class of 2024: ​HERE  

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit 
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs​ ,  click on Our School and then Daily Announcements Bulletins.  

 
PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Scholarship Bulletin #10 has been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to Students/Seniors/Scholarship 
Information/Scholarship Bulletins. It has also been posted on the Student Services Webpage ​www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com​.]  
 

The Broughton Food Ark is holding a virtual donation drive for the Food Bank of Central and Eastern NC through November 23. 
Please donate online at 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/u/0/d/1SoLnPItkUEYF0oWn9JvwxO0bOLYvr7EPOwAlL6qID2M/htmlview​ to support the 
Raleigh community. Please donate to your/your child’s grade or a grade of choice! Anyone can donate and we’d love your support! 

 
Hi Broughton Families, 

We’re excited to tell you about a new program called Givebacks we’re trying this year that we think you’ll like. It will also help us 
reach our fundraising goals for the year. 

So what is Givebacks and how does it work? 

It’s simple. Almost every week we’ll be adding new special savings on products and services to our eStore 
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store?category=Sponsors​ that we think can benefit our families - like discounts on online 
learning tools and meal delivery services. When you purchase one of these Givebacks from our store, up to 20% of ALL sales go back 
to our PTA! It’s also a PERFECT way to get a jump on your upcoming holiday shopping. If you see and purchase a deal you like - share 
it on social media! The more you share, the more funds we raise. If you're interested in learning more about the program click 
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store?category=Sponsors​. 
 

Opportunities to Support Broughton PTSA​ - Local Artists, Shops, and Restaurants are offering Rebates to BHS PSTA when our 
Broughton Families support them!  Review the the BHS online store ​WEBSITE​ for more information! 

BHS Holiday Ornaments and Prints!  Lew Wilson Art to donate 20% of sales to BHS PTSA all year.  Btwn Nov. 15 and Nov. 21, 
Lew Wilson Art will donate 50% of sales to BHS PTSA.  Place order by 12/11 for holiday delivery!  Go to: 
www.lewwilsonart.com ​Promo Code: BROUGHTON at checkout  

BHS Spiritwear - Spiritwear Store: ​https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store​ Order by 12/8 to guarantee delivery before 

Winter Break. ​BHS Links: 

Now is the time to intervene if your student is struggling with some aspects of remote learning. We at the WELL are fortunate to have 
recruited some fabulous tutors who are ready to help! First step – ​create an account​ on our website. Next, fill out the ​WELL membership 
form​. Finally, ​request ​tutoring​ in the subject of your choice. You can do it all online. Questions? Please reach out to Pierce Watson at 
achievement@wade.org​.  
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The following resource is an awesome "virtual college fair" for our in-state institutions and some other post-secondary 
options like the military as well:  
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slide=id.p 
 
Whom Should I Contact? ​To best support your student and your family as we kick off the year, we want to provide you the fastest response 
time on your questions as possible. To this end, we’ve created a ​Whom Should I Contact document​ that provides contact information for 
commonly asked questions. You can find this on our website under “Our School” at “Contact Us.”  
 

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - New Zealand: New Zealand is welcoming its most diverse Parliament ever. ​Of 120 
parliamentary seats, the ruling Labour Party won 64, more than half of whom are women, and 16 are Indigenous Maori. The 
incoming Parliament will feature the country’s first Latin American, Sri Lankan, and African MPs. It also has the highest 
percentage of LGBTQ representation in the world, surpassing the United Kingdom’s Parliament with openly LGBTQ candidates 
by winning 10% of the seats.  
 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]  
 
Join us for our annual collaborative showcase featuring all fine arts programs at Broughton High School on December 17 at 
7:00PM. COLLAGE is typically performed throughout our campus but this year we will demonstrate how our students are meeting 
the moment by adapting our various art forms to new environments. 2020 has been unprecedented and while making art has 
looked and felt differently the students have proven that they are still here and arts matter more than ever! 
 
 
https://youtu.be/Fuazqz5GpE8 

Kevin Harvey of Tech Service shared this information that we can advise students when they report the slow speed of the 
hotspot: Move to the second floor of the house if there is one/ Move closer to a window/ Close multiple tabs / Disconnect 
cell phones (many families will add cell phones to hotspot to save data usage) 

ATTENTION SOPHOMORES: Broughton has been invited to select one sophomore to attend the Hugh O’Brian Youth 
Leadership [HOBY] Leadership Seminar. This year the Leadership Seminar will be held on the campus of North Carolina 
State University June 11-June 13, 2021.  During the Seminar, Broughton’s Ambassador will participate in 3-4 days of fun 
interactive leadership training, meet state leaders, and make new friends. The seminar curriculum is based on the Social 
Change Model of Leadership and develops leadership from three perspectives: Personal Leadership, Group Leadership, 
and Leadership for Society.  Last year, Broughton’s HOBY Ambassador was Lillian Harrell. If interested in being 
considered to represent Broughton, email Mr. Rudder at ​Jrudder@wcpss.net​.  
 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 

 
The WCPSS has made the decision to not allow off campus lunch for students at the start of the 2nd semester 
when students return to campus for in-person learning.  
 
The PSAT will be offered to registered Juniors on Tuesday, January 26 during periods 1A-3A. This year, WCPSS has 
decided to allow ONLY 11th graders to participate in this exam. There is a fee of $17 to take the assessment, but 11th 
grade students with a GPA at or above 4.3438 can take the test for free. Students who believe they have a GPA at or 
above 4.3438 and want to take the test should register with this form: ​tinyurl.com/freepsat2020​. All other students 
should register online. The online registration window for testing will open on 12/1 and will close 12/18. Online 

 

Broughton Arts: COLLAGE Showcase 

Join us for our annual collaborative showcase featuring all fine arts programs at 
Broughton High School. Collage is typically performed throughout our campus... 

youtu.be 
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registration link: ​tinyurl.com/BROUGHTONPSAT2020​. ​Students who are unable to participate in the Jan 26 
administration (9th, 10th, and 12th graders) can take official PSAT practice tests on their own and get the diagnostic 
information that can be used to improve future performance. These tests can be found at 
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10/practice/full-length-practice-tests​. Please note the 
practice tests do not count toward scholarship opportunities. Please contact Testing Coordinator, Rebecca Asbill with 
questions (​rasbill@wcpss.net​). 
 

Many schools, colleges, universities and businesses request information from​ ​applicants regarding their prior suspension 
history. If the application requires a​ ​suspension history, the student or parent/legal guardian must complete and​ ​submit the 
Authorization for Release of Disciplinary Record Form​ to the Office of​ ​Student Due Process and:​ ​1. Inform the 
school/colleges/universities or businesses that requests for​ ​verification must be submitted to the Office of Student Due 
Process, not​ ​your high school.​ 2. Provide them with the Student Due Process fax number and address. 
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Scholarship Bulletin #10 has been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to 
Students/Seniors/Scholarship Information/Scholarship Bulletins. It has also been posted on the Student 
Services Webpage ​www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com​.]  
 
Wake Tech Office of Financial Aid is offering Virtual FAFSA Help Sessions November 4-November 30. 
Students are able to sign up for a session virtually with the following link: 
https://linktr.ee/WTCCFinAid​.  
 
Interested in UNC-Greensboro?  ​UNC Greensboro has put together a unique info session specifically to provide general 
college admissions advice to Spanish-speaking families.​ ​This live webinar will take place Tuesday, November 24th 
from 6 p.m.-8 p.m. via a Zoom meeting, and we will be delivering information fully in Spanish.​ Topics will include: 
The U.S. Higher Education System How to Pay for College (FAFSA & Financial Aid) Options for DACA and 
Undocumented StudentsResidency DeterminationWe will also have a panel of Latinx UNCG students who will be on 
hand to share their experiences.  

FLYER IN ENGLISH 
FLYER IN SPANISH 

 
Interested in William Peace University?​ ​ WPU is hosting their first-ever “Giving Thanks” with FREE 
application fees on all submitted applications from November 16th - 27th! Additionally, William 
Peace University is a test-optional institution and we review applications holistically. ​START 
HERE​ to begin a free online application. 
 
The following resource is an awesome "virtual college fair" for our in-state institutions and some other 
post-secondary options like the military as well: 
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slid
e=id.p 
 
Interested in the University of Southern California School of Cinematic Arts? ​ Prospective students are encouraged 
to attend one of SCA's upcoming virtual admissions events:  

Virtual Undergraduate Financial Aid Session ​T​uesday, November 24th,​ 5:00-6:00 p.m. PT      The Virtual Financial Aid Session 
will provide information about financing a USC education, the financial aid process at USC and scholarship opportunities 
provided to School of Cinematic Arts students. 

Students may find more information and register for these dates on our ​events website.  

 

Virtual College Rep Information Sessions 

East Tennessee State University​ is excited to announce a huge reduction in out-of-state tuition! ETSU is now competitive 

with the cost of college options in your home state. ​Residents of ​Kentucky, Virginia, North Carolina, South 
Carolina, and Georgia​ can attend ETSU for just $10,500 per year. ​To celebrate the launch of the new 
tuition rate, throughout November ETSU is waiving the admission application fee for out-of-state students. ​Your students 

can apply to ETSU for FREE!​ Students can use this code to bypass the normal fee in the ​online application​: ETSUfree 
This code will work until Monday, November 30, at 5 p.m. Eastern Time. 
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Socially Distanced Information Sessions 

 
[for students and their parents]  

 
 

 
Aspiring Educators Interested in NCSU: For students interested in learning more about the NC State College of 
Education, we recommend students attend a ​virtual information session​ offered on Wednesdays throughout 
the fall semester. The ​N.C. Teaching Fellows Application​ will open in October and remain open until January 
2021. For all students who are interested in teaching STEM (middle or high school Agricultural Education, 
Mathematics, Science, or Technology, Engineering, and Design education) or Special Education (K-12), please 
visit the ​NC State College of Education​ website and check out the ​NC State Teaching Fellows flyer​. 
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